
Confirmed Cases: 2 

Information in light of the recent developments of the novel coronavirus, COVID-19, in 
Kagoshima prefecture. 

As of the 1st April 2020, Kagoshima prefecture can confirmed that a second case of the 
novel coronavirus had been detected. 

1. Details about the patient: 

Gender: Male 
Age: 20s 
Occupation: Civil servant 
Nationality: Japanese 
Main Residence: Oshima (Wadomari Town) 

2. Past travel history: 

23rd March 
9:00 – Osaka dome station departure 
9:40 – Sannomiya Station arrival 
10:00 – Kobe domestic terminal arrival 
11:00 – Kobe domestic terminal departure 
13:00 – Naha domestic terminal arrival 
14:25 – Naha domestic terminal departure 
15:10 – Okinoerabu airport arrival 
15:20 – Travelled to friend A’s hotel (Three Happiness) by sufferer’s family car 
15:40 – Travelled home in family car 

24th, 25th March 
08:00…17:00: Went fishing with friend A, returned home 

26th March 
 08:00…17:00: Went fishing with friend A, returned home 

22:00: Fever at 38.5 degrees Celsius, remained at home to try and improve, 
slight cough 

27th March 
10:00: Underwent inspection at local hospital 
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27th, 28th March 
Body temperature at above 38.0 degrees Celsius, cough became progressively 
worse (terribly bad coughing). Fatigue onset 

29th March 
 Body temperature above 37.0 degrees Celsius, cough continued to worsen 
30th March 

Body temperature above 36.0 degrees Celsius, continued coughing, called health 
provider at 10:00. Underwent inspection, hospitalised at a prefectural hospital 

1st April 
 Confirmed positive for COVID-19 

Between the period of 24th March to the 26th March, the sufferer did not wear a mask 

3. Current situation of the COVID-19 patient 

Currently being looked after by professionals and stabilising 
Fever at 36.3 degrees Celsius, no symptoms of fatigue, headache – coughing intermittent 

4. Additional information 

- To all of you in Kagoshima prefecture, we wish that you are all to remain calm and 
practice the usual etiquette of Flu Season by washing your hands regularly (with 
soap) and incorporating this sense of shared responsibility into your daily lives. 

- In regard to news about medical institutions, we ask you to be considerate and 
cautious as to not impede your local medical institutions. 

Attention: information gathered for part 2 was collected from the person(s) in question.  


